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 Holy Cross Girls’ Primary School

Ardoyne Road

BELFAST

BT14 7HZ

Tel: 90391771

25th August 2022

Dear Parents,

I hope that you and your families are well and were able to enjoy a relaxing summer break.
We are delighted to begin this school year with almost all of the Covid mitigations and restrictions relaxed. This will also impact on school finishing times, as detailed below.
All children (P2-P7) will return to school on Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd September finishing at 12.30pm on both days (school meals provided)

School buses will be available from 8.30am and at 12.30pm on both days.

 The pre-existing arrangements for the phasing in of Primary 1 pupils will remain in place, as detailed to parents at the induction meeting in June.
 Monday 5th September will be the first full day of school for P2-P7 children. 

All classes will start at 9am every morning, with pupils able to enter school building from 8.45am.

The entrance and exit points for children of all classes have been outlined in the table.

Parents should note the finishing times, which may differ from arrangements in place during the pandemic period. 
	Class
	Finishing Time
	Entrance/Exit

	P1 
	2pm (1.45pm on Friday)
	P1 door in rear playground

	P2
	2pm (1.45pm on Friday)
	P2 door in rear playground

	P3
	2pm (1.45pm on Friday)
	Front Entrance

	P4 & 5
	2.45pm (2pm on Friday)
	Front Entrance

	P6 & 7
	3pm (2pm on Friday)
	Front Entrance


Breakfast Club and After School Club provision will be shared with parents in the near future.

School Dinners will be available for all pupils from Thursday 1st September, if your child is entitled to free school meals please ensure that you have completed this year’s application on the EA website. 
The school coat is a compulsory part of our uniform.
We are extremely aware of the impact that the recent cost of living increase is having on families, the school is therefore going to subsidise the cost of the school coat by £10 per child. If you have already paid the £32 for your child’s coat this year, £10 will be refunded.

We are very much looking forward to welcoming the children back to school on Thursday 1st September.
Mrs K Owens
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